Selectmen’s Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine

Nov 19, 2018

Present were:
Marc Bernier
Deborah Marquis

There was no Selectmen’s Meeting on November 12, Veteran’s Day

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:
The Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:
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The minutes for November 5" Selectmen’s meeting

Bank reconciliations for Andro-gov and Rapid Renewal accts for 10/31/18

Official notification from Comcast by letter of November 14, 2018 from Jay Somers to (quoted in
part) “memorialize the intention of Comcast to make service available on John Tarr Rd, Huff Mills
Rd, Dead River Rd, Ledge Hill Rd, Samsons Way, Cartes (Carter) Ln, Brookwood Ln, Old Sandy
Knoll, Bishops Way, Beechnut Hill Rd, Burr Ln, Forty Acre Dr, Howards End, Bowdoin Rd, West
Rd, Wood School House Rd, Lumber Dr, Davis Way, Morgan Way, Meadow Rd, Meiver (Mclver)
Rd, Highlands Rd, Lewis Hill Rd, Academy Ln (Rd), West Burrough Rd, Denham Ln, Augusta Rd,
Adams Rd, and Cornerstone Court in the Town of Bowdoin. Upon receipt of a payment of twenty-
five thousand dollars ($25,000) Comcast will start the utility pole make ready process. This process
may take as long as 6 to 9 months.....” ...The total cost of construction to extend Comecast service is
Four Hundred Seventy-Nine Thousand Seventy-Nine Dollars and Sixty-Five Cents ($479,079.65).
The Towns contribution is Twenty-Five Thousand Dollars ($25,000)....”

Letter from the Planning Board in response to request for copies of ordinances for the Codes officer.
Request for Town information to filled out and faxed back to Maine.gov

Request for donation for New Hope for Women

Channel update information from Xfinity and Comcast

Estimate from John Lewis for hosted email security for $450.00. Selectmen believe John is already
providing this.

Continued on page 2

Other Business:



» Jocelyn Lahey from Androscoggin Valley Soil and Water Conservation District talked to the
Selectmen about money available to restore culverts in Town where there may be a risk to the
habitat. She believes Bowdoin may qualify under category one award.

Marc suggested the Doughty Rd culvert. She will check to see where this falls in with risk to the
habitat. In the mean time she will contact Maine Fish and Wildlife by mid J anuary, and get back to
us with more information. If we do qualify, they would expect a cash advance from the Town in
advance.

» Lance Skelton brought in a bill for temporary repairs done to the roof of the Town office due to a
falling tree. He will get an estimate of cost for permanent repairs needed.

Adjournment: At 7:05 PM Deb made a motion to adjourn, Marc seconded and the meeting adjourned.



